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Laura Steelquist has been a member of the Rotary Club of East Honolulu since 1997.  She 

served as East Honolulu’s Centennial President in 2004-2005.  She has served District 5000 

as Assistant District Governor for East Oahu, District Membership Chair, District 

Secretary and will be District Governor in 2014-2015.  

Laura was raised in Denver City, Texas, got her B.A. in Economics at Baylor University and 

M.S. in Economics at Texas A&M.  She also got her husband John there (cute guy from 

Hawaii with a great sports car).  Daughter Leilani was born in Waco and son John in 

Sacramento before the whole family returned to Hawaii in 1981 at the end of John’s Air 

Force career.  

Laura manages Hawaiian Islands Medical, a durable medical equipment company she owns with husband John.  Their 

company is operated on the principles of the Four Way Test.    

Traveling and reading and her three grandsons are Laura’s favorite pastimes. 

Laura joined Rotary because she accompanied John, who was then President of East Honolulu, to the International 

Convention in Glasgow, Scotland.  The Convention was highlighted by a presentation on Polio Plus and Rotary’s efforts to 

eradicate polio worldwide.  She continues her dedication to Polio Plus and has participated in National Immunization Days 

(NID) in India, Ethiopia, and Ghana.  Laura and John also made many new Rotary friends when they attended District 

Conferences in Japan and Egypt in 2010-2011 when John was District Governor.  They are the first DG couple in District 5000.  

She and John are major donors, Paul Harris Society, White Hat Society and Bequest Society members – they believe in the 

good works done through The Rotary Foundation. 

- See more at: http://portal.clubrunner.ca/60108/SitePage/district-governor-elect#sthash.bM66tDhA.dpuf  

Incoming District Governor 

Laura Steelquist 

Incoming assistant Governor 

Charlene meyers 

Charlene Meyers joined the Rotary Club of Volcano in 2003.  Since her installation, she has 

served her club in a variety of officer positions, including Club Service Chair (2004-2008), Club 

President (2008-2009), and Club Foundation Chair (2009-Present).  Charlene has also 

participated in the District Leadership Academy in 2011.  To add to her growing list of 

achievements, she has also contributed to District 5000 as Assistant District Governor of East Hawaii from 2011-2013 

and again this year, 2014-2015.  

Charlene is a major donor as well as a Paul Harris Society, Bequest Society, and white hat member.  In addition to her 

many Rotary accolades, she is also a multiple Paul Harris Fellow. 

She is looking forward to being the District Governor’s liaison and working with the Rotary Club Presidents and 

members of East Hawaii in the upcoming year.  

We appreciate your dedication and commitment to Rotary, Charlene! 

http://portal.clubrunner.ca/60108/SitePage/district-governor-elect#sthash.bM66tDhA.dpuf C:/Users/Big Island Vision Ct/Documents/BAYWATCH 2


OutgOing president’s message 

Cedric mitsui 

I wanted to express my deep appreciation to all the members of the Rotary Club of Hilo Bay, 

for giving me the opportunity to serve, as the club’s 26th president.  I really had a lot of FUN, 

learned a lot about Rotary, and learned a lot about the amazing members of the Rotary Club 

of Hilo Bay! 

International President Ron Burton asked all Rotarians to ’Engage Rotary, Change Lives’.  We 

did!   

District Governor Phil Sammer asked his presidents to ’Energize’ their club!  I tried my best to 

be the club’s Chief Energizing Officer and was ’shocked’ at what we have accomplished! 

Mahalo District Governor Phil, for being a shining example of a  District 5000 Rotarian! 

Mahalo AG David Hurd, for your countless hours of help, keeping us informed, attending a lot of our club’s projects, and training 

myself and Kellie, on how to input information on Club Runner.  

Mahalo PDG Pete Muller and the litany of past presidents, from the Rotary Club of Hilo Bay, for providing me with much needed 

club history and advice! 

But most importantly, Mahalo to each club member and the members of the Rotary Community Corps of Hilo Bay, for giving your 

talents and treasures, this year! 

Incoming President Barbara Hastings, has worked hard preparing for next year!  She has great plans, let’s help her ’Light Up 

Rotary’ next year! 

I would be remiss if I didn't thank my amazing wife Patty and team at Big Island Vision Center, for their support, this past year.  

I’ll be back as a devoted husband and work, on July 1st! 

In closing, Mahalo for your support and all the memories from this past Rotary year, as we ’Engaged Rotary and Changed Lives’! 

We have many significant projects and programs that we will continue to foster; in 

addition, though, our focus this year will be on three targets: 

1. A successful build out of Oktoberfest as we take it to a larger venue for our 15th 

annual fun and fundraiser. 

2. Enhance our communication by: 

 Strengthening our website, using the site for Club communication and 

administration; 

 Dipping further into social media; 

 Creating a separate Oktoberfest site, linked to our Club site. 

3. Make some impact, however small, on our community through a homeless initiative. 

Rotary Club of Hilo Bay 

president’s gOals fOr 2014-15 







If you would like to view the photo album on our club website, click the 

link below.  Feel free to take any of the pictures!  PICTURES ARE IN THE 

MEDIA CENTER UNDER PHOTO ALBUMS’. 

http://hilobayrotary.com/ 

http://hilobayrotary.com/
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